
Dear United with the Northside Community Now supporters,

I would like to start 2009 off with a giant THANK YOU to all of you for all that you have done, both in this work and in the broader social justice, arts, and community celebrations/struggles all of us are engaged in.

2008 has been an exciting, vibrant, productive year for United with the Northside Community Now. Since the launch of UNC-NOW by a small group of Della's and Pastor Harrison's students in the spring, we have grown to nearly 200 listserv subscribers and a dedicated core group of about 25 students, faculty, and community leaders.

You have blown us away with your energy, commitment, and vision for building happier and more just neighborhoods, communities, and futures, and we look forward to all that 2009 will bring.

Here are just some of our collective achievements:

-50-70 families served per day by the bread ministry (7 days a week)
-60+ student volunteers mobilized for the bread ministry
-300+ hours of your time supported the bread ministry

-launched the Marian Cheek Jackson Making-and-Saving-History Center at St. Joseph C.M.E.
-50+ students went on the Black history walk, led by UNC-NOW Steering Committee members
-300+ students, faculty, and community members attended on campus events
~20 core group members of UNC-NOW organized at weekly meetings
-7 grants received: APPLES Student Project Grants (3), APPLES Social Entrepreneurship Fellowship, Highlander Research and Education Center "We Shall Overcome" Fund Grant, The Carter Academic-Service Entrepreneur (CASE) Grant for Campus-Community Collaboration (given to just 3 projects in all of NC), The Office of the Vice Chancellor for Public Service and Engagement
-2 performances at St. Joseph C.M.E. Church, attended by 100+ community members
-Front page coverage with photo in the Daily Tar Heel
-15+ partnerships with student and community organizations, including the campus, local, and state NAACP, EmPOWERment Inc., the Political Action Committee of the Black Student Movement, the Campus Y, HOPE, SPROUT, Student Action with Workers, Theta Omicron Chapter of Kappa Alpha Psi Fraternity, Inc., Kappa Sigma, Young Democrats, SARR, UE150, the Regional Economic Justice Network, the Southern Human Rights Organizers Network, the Good Neighbor Initiative, the Hargraves Community Center, Hidden Voices, OCTS and Lincoln High School Graduates Association, and, of course, St. Joseph C.M.E. Church, as well as with local leaders who are elders, clergy, small business owners, concerned citizens, and community organizers.

Here are links to some of our media coverage:
Blue and White article; “The Cost of Going Green” (Great Article!)  
http://www.unc.edu/bw/this5.html
DTH coverage from Spring 2008
http://dailytarheel.com/2.1392/1.154945
http://www.dailytarheel.com/2.1392/1.154575

DTH coverage of “Why Stories Matter” event
http://dailytarheel.com/news/arts/performances_to_highlight_northside_event
http://dailytarheel.com/news/arts/northside_stories
http://dailytarheel.com/multimedia/video/video_northside_stories
Audio Documentary produced by Rob
http://www.duke.edu/~jz30/roshen/Two%20Middle%20Fingers%20to%20the%20North%20Side.mp3

I am overwhelmed with gratitude and admiration for all of the many people who have contributed to this amazing work, and it is impossible to properly thank you all. Nonetheless, I'd like to give special recognition to a few folks:

-Amber Koonce and Brian Allison, for serving on the Steering Committee and sharing their impressive insight and wisdom at every meeting, and to Amber for agreeing to be treasurer so we might collect all that grant money!
-CJ Suitt and Kane Smego, for speaking directly to the hearts of so many folks and for proving the power of performance to make change.
-Hudson Vaughan, for his unwavering support, and for his writing and work that push us forward, all from hundreds of miles away.

-Charlie McGeehan, for always being there and for connecting us to so many wonderful folks.
-UNC-NOW Core Group, for giving your Sunday nights, your ingenuity, and your flexibility and good humor to this work.
-Crister, for the many long hours of sorting, smiles, and spirit he gave to the bread ministry, and Maria, for unparalleled recruitment, the "how to" performance, and the lock box so we can drive the van.
-Also, Camille, Jamie, Emily, and the other (more than 60!) folks who were extraordinary support for the bread ministry this semester. And Sarah, Janelle, and Jenny, for holding the bread ministry down over break (thank you!)
-Della's COMM 562 class, for their dedicated ministry support, their challenging and inspiring questioning, and their breathtaking performances that saved and made history before our very eyes.
-Delores Bailey, for teaching us about the history of our place and about what it means to care for that place.
-Dean Blackburn, for being one of our strongest university allies.
-Della Pollock, for igniting this all and for always being there to keep it burning.

-and, of course, Rev. Troy F. Harrison, for being our inspiration and our guiding light. None of this would exist without you.

So, as Pastor Harrison (and Rob) continue to remind us, the reward for good work is more work! Please join us in supporting the bread ministry over this semester, and come out to our core group meetings. Also, we have many upcoming events, so put them on your calendars now. More details will follow closer to the events.

Jan 17, 1-3pm - Orange and Chatham HKonJ people's assembly
Jan 19, 9am - Rev. Martin Luther King, Jr. rally, march, and service (Pastor Harrison speaking)
Jan 23, 24, 25, 3:30pm - Distribute fliers about upcoming events, meet at Hargraves Center
Feb. 2, 3-5pm - "Because We're Still Here…and Moving" open house at Campus Y
Feb. 6, 2pm - Black history walk (time and date to be confirmed)
Feb. 13 - 17 - "Because We're Still Here…and Moving" Hidden Voices performances at UNC
Feb. 13 - 15 - Fair. Local. Organic. food conference (UNC-NOW presenting)
Feb. 14 - HKonJ Rally
Feb. 20, 2pm - Black history walk (time and date to be confirmed)
Feb. 26 - APPLES seminar  (UNC-NOW presenting)
Feb. 28 - Freedom Rides Commemoration  (UNC-NOW performing)

Sincerely,

Haley Koch

Organizer

United with the Northside Community Now

